

The Wolf's Den



SCHOOL HOURS

Regular School Hours 8:35am-2:50pm 2 hour Delay 10:35am-2:50pm Early Dismissal 8:35am-12:00pm **Emergency Dismissal** 8:35am-12:00pm Pre-K Early Dismissal 8:20am-11:00am

Main Office Phone# 203-573-6660

Woodrow Wilson Elementary School Ms. Jennifer Rosser—Principal December, 2018

Woodrow Wilson's Vision & **Mission Statement**

Vision - Woodrow Wilson is a united learning community leading our students to high achievement as we work together hand-in-hand to support all students at their level of instructional, social and emotional need.

Mission - Woodrow Wilson is dedicated to a collaborative student centered learning community that involves all stakeholders to provide all students an engaging and meaningful education that motivates them to reach their full potential and enables them to discover their interests and talents, pursue their goals and dreams, and succeed in college, in the workforce and as productive citizens now and in the future.

<u>Upcoming Events</u> December 5 Early Dismissal - Parent Conference (5-7pm) Title 1 Parent Engagement (5-7pm)

December 7- Picture Retake Day!

December 11- Pre-K & Kindergarten Distribute Report Cards

December 12– Early Dismissal -Wolf of the Month

December 20-Winter Festival Parents Welcomed

December 24-Thru January 1st-Winter Vacation

Principal's Message

December brings a time of heightened excitement as many show their care and appreciation for one another in the season of giving. It seems this month is one of the busiest months of the year for many families, not only at home but at school, as well. As we near the mid-point of our school year, it is important for every parent/guardian to take the time to conference with their child's teacher at our parent conference night December 5^{th} from 5:00 - 7:00 p.m. Conferences give us the opportunity to share and celebrate your child's' accomplishments and discuss their educational plans for continued academic growth throughout the year. Thank you for your continued support for the success of all our children.

I wish everyone a safe and healthy holiday season as we embrace our diverse cultures as a united learning community. May you have peace and joy in all seasons!

Ms. Rasser



WINTER FESTIVAL ASSEMBLY

December 20th—Parents Welcomed Pre-K to 1st 9:30am -- 2nd to 5th 1:30pm

It's that time of the year again to help families in need! We will be collecting non perishable food items for our holiday baskets from December 3rd to December 14th. CHRISTMAS TREE RAFFLE

HOLIDAY FOOD DRIVE

Between December 3rd and December 20, we will hold a Christmas Tree Raffle at a cost of \$1 per ticket. Trees will be raffled off on December 20 at the Winter Festival.

DRESS CODE REMINDER:

NO HOODIES can be worn during the day, only sweaters without hoods. NO JEANS can be worn to school! Gym Day Attire (Boys and Girls): students may wear sweats to school on scheduled gym day. Sweats must be solid navy blue, white, gray, black or khaki. Wilson Wolf T-shirt may be worn on gym days only!

<u>ATTENDANCE POLICY</u>

All students arriving after 8:35am, must be accompanied by a parent/guardian and receive a late pass. Student must be in school at least 4 1/2 hours for the day to count as a full day. All car riders & walkers must be picked up by 2:50pm.

STUDENT PICKUP/DROP-OFF CHANGES

A note to your child's teacher/office is required. NO phone calls can be accepted. There are NO student pick-ups after 2:30pm



School Fundraisers

Stop and Shop: Sign up your courtesy card **Shop Rite:** Sign up your courtesy card **Box-Tops For Education:** Clip box tops from your favorite products.

All proceeds directly fund student activities. Questions? Call Mrs. McCormick, Parent Liaison, 203-573-6664.

Translation in Spanish and Albanian is Available.

AFTER SCHOOL PROGRAMS

- 21st Century serves 3rd, 4th & 5th Grades, Betzaida Vega Lead teacher. The program started in October - all classes are currently full but a wait list is available.
- ESH serves 3rd, 4th & 5th Grades. The program started November 27th, it is held Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday from 2:50pm to 4:50pm, for 11-12 weeks. There is still room available for 5th Grade. Call the office for applications.
- All after school programs are "STEM BASED".

Wilson FRC (Family Resource Center) Update

We have a supply of winter coats, hats and gloves. Please feel free to give us a call at 203-573-6664 if your child needs any of these items.

Let's welcome our New Family Resource Coordinator Cheryl Philips!

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR PERFECT ATTENDANCE WILSON STUDENTS!

1st Recognition Ceremony for Kindergarten will be December 13th at 9:30am